
 
 
 

 

TO: James L. App, City Manager 

FROM: Doug Monn, Interim Public Works Director 

SUBJECT: Creston Road Corridor - Development of a Plan Line 

DATE: December 6, 2005 
 

 
NEEDS: For the City Council to consider expanding the adopted Scope of Work and associated contract with 

URS Corporation for the Creston Road Corridor Plan Line. 
 
 
FACTS: 1. On June 21, 2005, the City Council authorized staff to award the contract to develop a Plan Line 

for Creston Road from Capitol Hill to Rolling Hills Road to URS Corporation in the amount of 
$194,217. 

 
 2. On September 9, 2005, staff conducted a pre-project meeting with URS Corporation to define 

the scope of the plan line project. 
 
 3. At this meeting it was determined that consideration should be given to expanding the Scope of 

Work associated with the Creston Plan Line to include the entire corridor from 13th and 
Riverside to Niblick. If approved, the amended Scope of Work should result in a more cohesive 
and relevant plan versus trying to interface multiple plans by different engineers during future 
construction. 

 
 4. The expanded Scope of Work includes: 
  - extending the analysis along the corridor to Niblick Road, 
  - performing a feasibility study for intersection improvements at Lana Street/Creston Road, 

Paso Robles Street/13th Street, and at Riverside Avenue/13th Street. 
 
 5. This item was presented to the City Council on October 18, 2005. The City Council referred the 

matter back to the ad hoc Committee to more specifically define the traffic mitigation designs to 
include a wide range of potential options. The Committee reviewed the recommended changes, 
and recommends approval of the expanded scope of work as presented here. 

 
ANALYSIS 
AND 
CONCLUSION:  Based on staff direction, URS Corporation prepared the attached Scope of Work and fee 

proposal which is in addition to their original contract. 
 
POLICY 
REFERENCE: Adopted Capital Improvement Project 
 
 
FISCAL 
IMPACT: The City’s Budget, adopted June 7, 2005, includes the funding necessary to cover the proposed 

expansion of the Scope of Work (see Exhibit H).  
 Intersection study at Riverside and Paso Robles Street  $ 100,000 
 Creston Road Preliminary Master Plan $ 250,000 
 Intersection study at Creston and Lana $ 50,000 
  
 
OPTIONS: a. Authorize staff to expand the current contract for the Creston Road Plan Line with URS 

Corporation to: 
 1) extend the study to Niblick Fee: $ 18,000 
 2) include a feasibility study for improvements at Creston/Lana Fee:  $ 35,000 
 3) include a feasibility study for improvements at Paso Robles/13th Fee: $ 30,000 
 4) include a feasibility study for improvements at Riverside/13th Fee: $ 35,000 
 
 b. Amend, modify, or reject the above option. 
 
 
Attachments 

1) Exhibit H of the adopted City Budget 
2) Scope of Work 














